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Our names are Dominik Földesi and Márk Kiss, we attend the Neumann János Secondary 

School and Student Hostel in class 9K. We are friends and we participated in the Summer 

English Camp because we love learning English and we enjoy our classmates’ company too. 

The afternoon programmes in the camp were great and in the mornings we learnt a lot of 

new words and expressions. When the weather was extremely hot, it wasn’t always a 

pleasure to sit in the classrooms but out teachers tried to make us happy by letting us go 

outside and read or speak there.  

We learnt about 5 different topics: Housing, Hobbies, Environment, Communication and 

Holidays. These topics are interesting and important for us because this year we passed the 

“Neumann Exam” and next term we are going to prepare for the intermediate language 

exam. So it was very useful to speak a lot about these themes.  

We loved the excursion to Poroszló where studied animals in their natural habitat, we 

walked in an amazing glass tunnel which is the largest fresh-water aquarium of Europe. The 

aquarium with a capacity of over 735,000 litres contains a reduced size copy of the lake’s 

ecosystem. We could observe the life of fishes, amphibians and other animals and feel like 

walking on the bottom of the lake itself. We loved as huge fish were swimming above us. 

Then we watched a 3D film in the air-conditioned cinema of the Eco-Centre Complex. 

Outside we spend time at the boating lake with rafts and ropeways and in the „Log 

playground”.  

We also liked the interactive media lesson held by Zoltán Turay and going to the Foreign 

Language Library was a nice experience as well. Dorottya’s dog Samu showed us tricks and 

Marci had a superb presentation about martial sports. In the American Corner, Dr András 

Tarnóc had a fantastic presentation about the Superheroes in the American History. 

One more thing: The food was great  . We hope that we can go to this English Camp next 

year too.  

Domi and Márk 


